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Visit by Chinese education officers and headteachers in October 2010.
On Friday October 8th a delegation of ten officers and headteachers from Guixhou province in South West China arrived in London for a visit to the Corfe Hills School pyramid as part of the British Council/Hanban Connecting Classrooms initiative.
The visit commenced at Corfe Hills on the Friday afternoon with a lunch and afternoon tour/presentation by Headteacher Alan Hinchcliffe. This was followed by a two hour seminar led by Karen Huang from the British Council in Chongqing about Connecting Classrooms and Dave Smith explaining the Corfe Hills pyramid structure.
[image: image2.jpg]



[image: image3.jpg]



The visitors from China stayed at the Salterns Harbourside hotel in Sandbanks and spent the weekend visiting the Jurassic Coast World heritage site and a day tour to London.

A gala dinner was held at Hotel Du Vin on the Saturday evening and a the guests were taken on Sunday evening to the True Lovers Knot for a Sunday roast .

On Monday morning a reception was organised at the Guildhall in Poole with the Lord Mayor and Sheriff Of Poole alongside the Chief executives of the local authority and the Director of Childrens’ services. The Lord Mayor and Sheriff provided a great photo opportunity in their traditional robes.

Monday and Tuesday were then taken up by visits to all 10 pyramid partner schools. The students and teachers of all the first and middle schools had made special arrangements and prepared special assemblies. The visitors from China were truly moved by their welcome.

Effective learning was the key point of the visit and comparing schools in China and the UK is so important as we attempt to break down the barriers that might otherwise prevent future cooperation between our countries. The children growing up here in the Corfe Hills pyramid will become accustomed to the Chinese culture and education system from an early age until they enter the world of work.
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Our visitors from Guiyang city returned to China on Wednesday October 13th, sincerely appreciative of their chance to see our schools and meet our students. They were hugely impressed and have taken back many ideas to incorporate into their schools. 

Headteachers from the Corfe Hills pyramid visited China in May 2009 and learned a lot – some of which is now featured in our schools. Just take a look in the playground of Henbury View First school each morning to witness parents and children doing exercise routines learned in China.

An electronic portal has been created by Dave Smith and Amy Snell for the partnership to share resources and display the work of students in both China and the UK. Training for the use of this portal is now being rolled out in Guiyang, having already happened in the pyramid schools.

Students currently learning mandarin at Corfe Hills have been invited to Guiyang in June 2011 to spend time in the partner schools to improve their language skills and enjoy some fabulous Chinese culture. This visit will continue to develop the excellent relationship now established between our schools.
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As the group prepared to leave for Heathrow they were full of praise and admiration for what they had experienced and particularly appreciative of the visits to the partner schools. 

Not quite so much appreciation was given for full English breakfasts and roast dinners!!
